Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes Meeting held 13 August 2007

Meeting held at Congleton Leisure Centre. 

Attending: 

Peter Hall (PH), Dot Wilson (DW), Ian Wilson (IW), Alex Scaresbrook (AS), Margaret Horner (MH), Paul Nadin (PN), Eric Dalton (ED) and Matthew Axford (MA).

Apologies: 

None

All expressed shock and sadness of the sudden death of our Chairman Graham McCargo

Minutes: 

The minutes for the previous meeting were not available. PH brought up most of issues at last meeting -

· Organising another "Fungi Foray"

· Alex Scaresbrook organising the Campaign's website

Discussed the website with AS 

PH to supply PDF of map - DW to supply copy of logo to scan.

AS also suggested attaching a Forum, where people could post their thoughts, ideas etc.

We would have to have a separate secure address for this.

Main website should include home page, map, newsletter, meeting dates and venues and a diary page.

Links to other relevant sites

Aim of the website should be to raise awareness of the Cycling Campaign

We should buy domain name "Congleton Cycling.org"

AS says will transfer domain name back to Cycling Campaign if he stops doing website.

DW to liase with AS regarding copy to put on website

Treasurer’s report: 

Balance stands at more than £700  

Secretary’s report:

Nothing to report.

Membership Secretary's report: 

One possible new member (Eric Dalton) 

Sad loss of our Chairman Graham McCargo

At an appropriate time PH will obtain Graham McCargo's list of contacts which are relevant to Cycling Campaign and Secretary IW to contact them.

Publicity Secretary's report:

DW spoke to the lady who organises an annual Volunteers fair. She has our contact details and will be in touch next year when she organises the Fair - this usually takes place in Congleton town centre in early July.

MH says uptake of maps is good and we need to re supply her practice, Dr surgeries, Tourist info office and Library.

Heather Pearce (HP), who has distributed maps to all Primary schools in town, still has some copies of map - DW to contact HP and restock outlets.

AOB:  

PH raised subject of implications of planning application for poultry farm in Lamberts Lane (currently a Bridleway).  Many problems raised regarding the access of large lorries gaining access through Astbury Lane Ends, crossing the narrow canal bridge, upgrading the surface of Lamberts Lane to road standard leading to increased traffic for cyclists, walkers and horseriders especially if this road leads to more housing developments in the infill land.

Suggested that we write individually with our objections to planners at Congleton Borough Council. The planning reference is "07/0572/Full" This refers to the poultry farm. The worrying bit included in the application is a notice under Article 12B development, affecting the public right of way.

Memorial to Graham McCargo - possible a memorial ride. Ideas and suggestions for next meeting.

PH has had email from Sustrans regarding the signing of national cycle routes through the borough.  Anna Geroni supposedly has the funding for this. PH suggested that destinations should be included on the signs rather than just the route number.

Possible date of Funghi Foray 9 Sept 2007 - AS to arrange with Olga

Meeting arranged: 

Next meeting is AGM - 10 September 2007 - 8.00pm at Congleton Leisure Centre.

